

<u>Newsletter Spring Term</u> <u>Friday 14th February 2025</u>



Dear all,

Today we have been very proud of all our super art work that we have produced over the last few weeks. The children have done an amazing job. Many thanks to all the parents and carers who have purchased art work. The money raised will be going into school funds to spend on the outdoors.

Today we break up for the half-term holidays. School will **reopen** for all children on **Monday 24^{th} February**. I wish you all a very enjoyable and relaxing break.

Best wishes, Mr Blackburn.

Smart Watches and Air Tags:

Please can we remind you that smart watches **are not appropriate for school** if they have cameras or messaging facilities on. If they do, they will be removed and handed back at the end of the day. If the problems continue in school, which includes people playing on games on watches during school time, then unfortunately we will have to ban smart watches in school altogether.

Air tags must **NOT** be brought into school under any circumstances. Thank you for your support and understanding with this serious matter.

Mrs Sunderland Competition:

Yesterday, a group of children had a fantastic experience at Huddersfield Town Hall, singing songs to live instruments. The children have been working hard on these songs in choir time and we are really proud of them all. A special mention to Spencer in Silver Class who attended the evening event with Mrs Brunton and Miss Houlihan to represent our school. He did a great job singing with the children from other schools across Kirklees. Well done Spencer!

<u>Dates for your</u> diaries:

School Closes – Friday 14th February

School Reopens – Monday 24th February

School Closes – Thursday 3rd April

School Reopens – Tuesday 22nd April

School Closes – Friday 23rd May

School Reopens – Monday 2nd June

School Closes – Friday 18th July



<u>Parents Evening:</u>

Many thanks to all parents and carers who attended parents evening this week. These meetings are so valuable in helping your children progress. If you haven't had one then please contact the office to arrange one as soon as possible. For children in Blue Class, Mrs Croisdale will be in touch on her return to schedule dates to rearrange for this week due to her absence.



KS2 members of St John's CE (C) Primary School Choir at Huddersfield Town Hall

Weekly Attendance

92%
93%
 <mark>95%</mark>
94%
94%
92%
96%
94%